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Background
May 20, 2019
• Landmarks Commission reviewed a proposal for new cellular infrastructure
• Asked for photo simulations and more detailed renderings













Existing Conditions



Staff Recommendation
The State Street District was determined eligible to the National Register for both 
its historic significance under Criterion A: Commerce, and its distinctive 
characteristics under Criterion C: Architecture. 

Staff believes that placing additional antennas on the side of the building will 
negatively impact the architectural character of the Irish Pub building and the 
properties within the viewshed of that building along State Street. 



Process
Per 36 CFR 800, Landmarks Commission needs to determine if 
• The proposal would meet the criteria for an Adverse Effect 
• The commission needs additional information to make a determination 
• There are methods to mitigate the visual impacts, which the commission may 

suggest
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